
STATE OF CALIFORNIA GAVIN NEWSOM, Governor 

 
CALIFORNIA STATE LANDS COMMISSION 
100 Howe Avenue, Suite 100-South 
Sacramento, CA  95825-8202 
  
  

 
Contact Phone: (916) 574-1890   

   

 
 

                                                           
 

File Ref: Lease 5438.1-B; A3064 
                         SCH#: 2022040570       

Item: 34  
Title:  PG&E L-130 Sacramento River Crossing Pipeline Replacement Project 
 

Proponent:  Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E) 
 

Location:  Immediately south of the city of Rio Vista and extending east across the Sacramento River onto Brannan 
Island, Sacramento and Solano Counties 
 

Description: The Project would install a new 16-inch-diameter pipeline underneath the Sacramento River using horizontal 
directional drilling (HDD) techniques, tie the new crossing into the existing pipeline network, and then decommission the 
existing Sacramento River crossing. The Project would be conducted in two distinct but sequential phases: 1) 
replacement pipeline installation and 2) decommissioning of the existing L-130 pipeline crossing. The State Lands 
Commission action is an amendment of a 20-year General Lease – Right-of-Way Use through December 31, 2031. 
 

This is to advise that the California State Lands Commission, as ☒Lead Agency ☐ Responsible Agency, approved the 
above-described project on June 23, 2022, and made the following determinations regarding the project. 
 

1)   The project ☐ will ☒ will not have a significant effect on the environment.  
 

2) A ☒ Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 
 

3) Mitigation measures ☒ were ☐ were not made a condition of the approval of the project. 
 

4) A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan ☒ was or ☐ was not adopted for this project. 
 

5) A Statement of Overriding Considerations ☐ was ☒ was not adopted for the project. 
 

6) Findings ☐ were ☒ were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 
 

The Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) and Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for this project by the California 
State Lands Commission and adopted on June 23, 2022, and the record of project approval, may be examined at the 
above shown California State Lands Commission Sacramento office address. 
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